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1st July 2019
Dear Parent/ Carers,

We would like to take this opportunity to thank all parents and carers who attended our New to Year 3 Intake Evening. We hope that you found it informative and reassuring and that you and your child now feel ready to embark upon your journey to Grove Academy.

After the presentation, some parents / carers raised queries regarding similar issues so we thought that it would be beneficial to send a letter to all Year 2 parents answering these questions. Below is a list of questions raised on the night:

1. What are the times of the academy day?

Children enter school via the pedestrian gates (Year 3 enter through the gate on Keelings Road). A member of staff will open the gates and supervise entry. Staff will stand at every building entrance to greet and support children.

Arrival times: 

· 8:50 am – 9:05 am

Collection Times:

· 3.25pm from yard, parents wait in designated areas as children are dismissed.

Break Times:

· Y3 & 4 - 10.35 am – 10.50 am covered by duty staff. Children should be in class and ready to learn by 10.55 am prompt.

· Y5 & 6 – 11.00 am – 11.15 am covered by duty staff. Children should be in class and ready to learn by 11.20 am prompt.

Lunch Times – all take place in the dining hall / hall:

· Y3 & 4 - 12.00 pm – 12.45 pm

· Y5 & 6 – 12.45 pm – 1.30 pm

2. Will my child be with their friends in their class?

Year 2 teachers have asked the children to name their friends who they would like to be with next year. These teachers have then allocated children into their Year 3 classes, ensuring that they would be with at least 1 of their friends. Children will also see all of their friends at break time and lunch time. 

3. What will the uniform for my child look like and how much will it cost?

All Year 3 and Year 6 Pupils from September 2019 compulsory:
	New Uniform Item
	Approximate cost

	White short/long sleeved shirt/blouse
	£5 pk2

	Ink blue v neck jumper/cardigan  with new school purple logo
	Jumper - £13

Cardigan - £14

	Mid grey skirt/trousers 
	£10 pk2

	Grey socks/tights
	Socks £3 pk5

Tights £8 pk5

	New school tie 
	£5

	Purple check dresses for the summer 
	£5

	PE
	

	Purple T shirt with gold logo  

Navy shorts
	T Shirt from £7.25

Shorts £6 pk2


4. Will my child still be able to attend Before and After School Club (BASC)?

Yes. Many of our Grove children attend BASC. The members of staff at BASC walk the children up to school ready for the start of the school day and after school, they walk up to Grove Academy to collect the children and escort them back down to their BASC. This is where you will collect your child. 

We hope that your questions have been answered. Please do not hesitate to contact a member of staff if you have any further queries. We look forward to welcoming your child to Grove Academy in September. 

Yours faithfully, 

Mrs A Tomkins

Year 3 Leader

PLEASE UPDATE THE ACADEMY OFFICE IF YOUR CONTACT DETAILS CHANGE
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